New Zealand Government and New Zealand Red Cross

Promoting a localised approach to disaster preparedness and response in the climate-vulnerable Pacific:
· New Zealand continues to support locally led responses when a significant disaster impacts a Pacific country. We respond according to the affected country’s priorities, and in support of national response plans. Our High Commission in the affected country directly funds local response actors. Through the New Zealand Disaster Response Partnership we work with NZ-based NGOs to deliver community level protection and assistance that is primarily delivered by local NGOs. 
· Throughout the reporting period New Zealand is also supporting Pacific response actors’ disaster preparedness. New Zealand’s National Emergency Management Agency (NEMA) delivers peer-to-peer technical assistance and funding to five Pacific National Disaster Management Offices to build capacity to prepare for, and respond to, emergencies in the Pacific. New Zealand also funds the Pacific Islands Emergency Management Alliance (PIEMA) to build the capacity of first responders, reinforcing national and local capacity and leadership. PIEMA is implemented by the Pacific Community (SPC), supports 14 Pacific Island countries and is working to support intra-regional approaches, methodologies, and responses.
· The NZRC international team participates in the regional localisation working group and reaffirms the localisation approach to the work we do with Pacific Islands National Societies at every opportunity. Through the Core Cost Financial Sustainability programme, Pacific National Societies receive contributions towards their core costs to enable them to focus on supporting vulnerable communities.  This programme also includes wrap-around support towards increasing their financial literacy and building capacity in resource mobilisation.  NZRC has also built capacity in areas such as First Aid by providing ‘training the trainers’ as a form of income generation for the Pacific National Societies which also contributes to their efforts in building resilient communities.

